Maine Chapter AMC Report

June 8, 2006, 6:30PM

Freeport McDonalds

Present: Peter, Laura, Frank, Denise, Jeanne, Alix, Ben, Peg, Brenda

Items in bold are action items/decisions made.
1. The minutes from the May 11, 2006 meeting were approved.
2. Treasurer’s report- Denise

· The Chapter has $26,084.95 in total assets

· Denise submitted a report in paper form

3. Annual meeting update- Laura

· John Neff will be the guest speaker- new book out soon through AMC on Katahdin

· Lots of good ideas thrown around for workshops- digital photography, GPS, map and compass

· May be good to have some indoor things in case of inclement weather

· Passed out stacks of “business cards” for ExCom members and leaders to distribute to members as a “save the date”/invitation.

· Suggestion to do a press release- Jeanne has contacts

· Suggestion to make a special effort to involve new members

4. Global warming statement of principles- Alix

· “It’s Time to Stop Global Warming: Citizens’ Climate Policy: A Statement of Principles”

· Citizen statement to encourage the federal government to take action now to avert the worst effects of global warming on our environment, health, and economy

· Three guiding principles:

· Guarantee global warming pollution reductions, with enforceable deadlines

· Promote clean and efficient sources of energy

· Immediate action is required. If we wait, it will be too late.

· Some discussion about the statement

Peg moved the Chapter sign the statement of principles, Alix second, passed

Peter will fill it out.

5.  Committee presentations (ongoing effort to educate ExCom on committee responsibilities):

Public relations- Jeanne

· has a table at the Common Ground Fair- 3rd weekend of Sept.

· maintains a list of press and newspaper contacts to publicize events

· assist other committees to promote activities

Family Outings- Greg Hansel is the committee chair, but was absent- Peter presented

· sponsor family appropriate activities- kids and parents participate together

Paddling- Dave Wood absent

· Peter wants paddlers back with AMC Maine Chapter- discussion ensued

· -risk management and legal issues

6. Committee reports:

Public Relations- Jeanne

· MOFGA Common Ground Country Fair booth- people needed to help staff the booth.

· Friday, Sept. 22- Sunday Sept. 24

· Lots of AMC members stop by 

· She will send out sign up sheet for people to man booth- free tickets to fair
· Frank will give AMC members that stop by a survey

7. Progress report on assigned tasks from May 11, 2006 ExCom meeting

· Peg established a nature trail at Little Lyford Pond Camps on Memorial Day weekend.

· Peter and other AMC trail volunteers cleared the trail

· Peter, Jeanne, Mike, and Laura have rescheduled a meeting to discuss the Chapter’s web site (meeting was cancelled due to a death in Mike’s family).

· Alix gave VisVol packages to Joleen to distribute to leaders

· Laura is assembling a booklet that describes committee responsibilities submitted by committee chairs.

· Four of the 11 committees (Conservation, Public Relations, Trails, Outings) have electronically submitted descriptions of their responsibilities to Laura.

· Would like to complete this booklet before the Annual meeting or at least before the Nov. ExCom retreat

· Denise will look into gaining access to the Sue Blood fund.

8. Executive Committee nominating committee- Peter

· need 2 non excom members and 1 excom member

· duty is to ask current excom if they plan to stay on the board; if not, have to find someone

· Peter e-mailed people for the 2 non-ExCom members needed

· Dave Langely is a definite yes; need 1 more

· ExCom gave some names as suggestions

9. ExCom retreat - Peter

· focus on planning and  2007 budget

· To be in November- 18-19

· Build in recreating time 

· Venue?

· Frank’s house,

· Saddleback

· Knubble Bay again

Peter will check out Saddleback

10. Newsletter

· Peter stated that Bob would like to slowly pass this task along

· Peter got Faith to send mailing list file for newsletter labels

· Printers raising their rates, sticking on labels is time consuming

· go to one less issue a year to save $

· Erin Woodsome contacting Phyllis Austin to see if she is interested

· Shirley Helfrich suggested from Bob

· UMO journalism students-internship/lab- may not have “institutional knowledge”- need someone with chapter knowledge- Alix  concurred

· Discussed how NH does their newsletter- not tabloid format

· Brenda stated that tabloid format is much cheaper

· Address check program needed for each mailing- Brenda suggested AMC buy the software

· Convenience to having AMC and MATC (Maine Appalachian Trail Club) editor be the same person, as Bob does now

· Need someone to start learning the whole process- Brenda can cover the technical/publishing skills if needed.

· Takes about 2 full days to put the whole thing together- need wide printer

Anyone interested in being editor or know someone?

Brenda asked Peter to ask other chapters how much their newsletters cost
11. Planning- Ben

· Mission statement of Maine same as AMC- should we be different?

· Intensity of planning we need is slightly lower than AMC wide

· Ben distributed “discussion questions” for homework, then he will compile

· passed out paper and will send it electronically for electronic response

· discussion about how to get members involved

· workload of board

· one-person committees- need to get more folks

· need to expand geography of activities

· Brenda- planning process should start with what we do well

· Jeanne- people join to create a sense of community; what is the community?

· communication- people learn through stories- suggestion to answer Ben’s questions through stories! 

· exemplify what we do and who we are

Report submitted by Laura Flight.

